SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

April 29, 2019
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider with Howard McCormick, Mark Turner and Christy Beckman present.    
McCormick moved to approve the agenda with the addition of a discussion on the servers under unfinished business, report on heifer authority and add an executive session.  Turner second, carried.

The April 29, 2019 vouchers and payroll were reviewed.  McCormick moved to approve the April 29, 2019 vouchers and payroll with the note that there was discussion on excessive overtime in the Sheriff’s office with some being reimbursed by the state..  Turner second, carried.  Discussion:  The Board would like to re-iterate that only meals are to be paid for with county money, not snacks.  
The minutes of the April 23, 2019 meeting were reviewed.   Turner moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Schneider second, carried.  

Janet Kingsbury, Human Service, joined the meeting.

Schneider moved to go into executive session on April 29, 2019 at 8:45 a.m. for a conference with the purpose of discussing personnel matters under C.R.S. Section 24-6-402(4)(c)(f).  We will be discussing employee matters.  No business will be conducted and no decisions will be made.  Turner second, carried.  The time is now 8:55 a.m. and the executive session has been concluded.  The participants in the executive session were:  Mark Turner, Donald Schneider, Howard McCormick, Janet Kingsbury and Christy Beckman.  For the record, if any person who participated in the executive session believes that any substantial discussion of any matters not included in the motion to go into the executive session occurred during the executive session, or that any improper action occurred during the executive session in violation of the Open Meetings Law, I would ask that you state your concerns for the record.  Seeing none, we will continue with the next agenda item.  

McCormick reported that there is an issue with the water permit for the heifer authority for the dairy that is coming to Sedgwick County.  There have been numerous attempts to contact the State with no response and McCormick contacted Rod Pelton for help with this matter.  
Discussion was held on county paid meals for elected officials.  

Schneider gave the Board a quote from Platinum Technology for the server replacement for the Assessor’s office.  After discussion, Schneider will contact Les Archuletta, Platinum Technology, to see if the quote can be adjusted.

Turner moved to adjourn the meeting.  McCormick second, carried.
_________________________________        _________________________________  

Donald Schneider, Chairman                     Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board




                    

